
SESSION OF 2012

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2469

As Amended by House Committee on 
Corrections and Juvenile Justice

Brief*

HB 2469 would require a defendant pay an application 
fee of $100 to the clerk of the district court to request indigent 
defense services in a proceeding for a violation of a condition 
of release. The fee would be required regardless of whether 
the  defendant  has  paid  application  fees  in  another 
proceeding.

Background

In  the  House Committee  on Corrections  and Juvenile 
Justice,  Patricia  Scalia,  Executive  Director,  Board  of 
Indigents' Defense Services (BIDS), appeared in support of 
the  bill.  No  opponents  offered  testimony.  The  Committee 
amended  the  bill  by  making  the  new  language  its  own 
sentence for the sake of clarity. 

The fiscal  note  for  HB 2469,  as  introduced,  indicates 
passage would allow BIDS to collect approximately $100,000 
by the conclusion of FY 2013 and $500,000 in FY 2014, when 
the requirements would have been fully in effect for the year.

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org


